
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 16, 1984 

The Board of County Commissioners met this date in regular session with the following 

members present to wit: Chairman Drew Peacock, Commissioner Roy Bailey and Monroe Cox. 

Deputy Clerk Gail O'Bryan, Attorney David House and Sheriff Willia G. "Buddy" Smith were 

present and acting. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Peacock and followed with prayer by 

Commissioner Cox. 

The minutes of October 3 and October 4, 1984 were read and approved. 

Chairman Peacock stated l bid has been received for re-surfacing as advertised , and 

was submitted by Gulf Asphalt Corporation. The bid is as follows: 

l. The material, labor and equipment to install one inch thick Type II 

Asphaltic concrete overlay for the following width of pavements: 

a. 14 feet wide @ $7.67 per linear foot 

b. 16 feet wide @ $5.68 per linear foot 

c. 18 feet wide @ $6.39 per linear foot 

d. 20 feet wide @ $7.12 per linear foot 

2. The material, labor and equipment to install sand-asphalt leveling 

material 500 pound stability (Marshall Method) for the unit price of 

$49.30 per ton. 

A motion by Commissioner Bailey and seconded by Commissioner Cox, and duly carried, to 

reject the bid for re-surfacing and re-bid at a later date. 

Chairman Peacock stated there had been an error in publication of the weatherization 

advertizement for carpenter's helper by the County Record, and the applications received to~ 

day would have to be held until the next Board meeting on November 7, 1984 in order tore­

advertize the position for 2 more weeks. 

Road Supt., Fernwood Bailey made a report on the road department. 

Annie Bradwell, of the Farmers Home Administration, requested 3 heaters and 2 fans from 

the Board for her offices. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bailey , seconded by Commissioner Cox, and duly 

carried to purchase 3 heaters and l fan for the Farmers Home Administration and for them 

to be paid for from the Courthouse Fund. 

Mr. Neal Mayo presented the Board a letter from Congressman Don Fuqua requesting the 

new Clarksville Post Office. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bailey and seconded my Commissioner Cox and duly 

carried to settle the Brooks case out of court for the sum of $2902.00. 

Attorney David House stated Grant Gentry, the City Manager, had requested the county 

let the city start dumping in the county dump due to D.E.R problems with their dump. 

Commissioner Bailey recommended that the Board not work any more inmates until the County 

Attorney researches the matter, due to liabilities. 



A motion was made by Commissioner Bailey to purchase a tape recorder for the Board 

meetings and for it to be paid from the 513.49 account. This motion was seconded by Comm-

issioner Cox and duly carried. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bailey and seconded by Commissioner Cox and duly 

carried to grant a letter of competency to Louis J. Roper, Post Office Box 943, Bonifay, Fl 

as a qualified building contractor. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Cox and seconded by Commissioner Bailey and duly 

carried to accept lease agreement with Big Bend Business Machines and County Probation Depart-

ment. 

There being no further business, the Board did then adjourn. 

Willie D. Wise 
Clerk 

Drew Peacock 
Chairman 


